
Pond Renovation 
Our pond is back and is looking great. 

In November 2022, Glenn our maintenance person, re-lined the pond with a very tough material and rearranged the 

rocks and sleepers for better access for students. 

A path around the pond has been lined and students helped to plant indigenous plants 

around the area to create a frog friendly habitat. 

Most of the plants were donated from Southern Dandenongs Community Nursery and we 

thank them for their ongoing support. All we have do now is wait until they grow and for 

the minibeasts, frogs and lizards to find their way to it. 

Students have already spotted dragon flies and damsel flies hovering around looking for a 

perfect place to lay their eggs. 

Students in grades one to four have been learning about minibeasts and aquatic 

macroinvertebrates and how the presence of these creatures are an indication of how 

clean or polluted the water is. 

Students looked for aquatic macroinvertebrates in samples of creek water from three different locations and used 

identification charts to identify them. 

Every second year, students in grades five and six, take part the River 

Detectives Program which is a National Citizens Science Initiative run by 

Melbourne Water. 

They learn how to test for water quality. Students use the pond as a 

testing site in addition to water from Dandenong Creek. They test the 

water for temperature, salinity, pH, phosphorus, turbidity, and 

biodiversity. We were really hoping that frogs and lizards will come to 

live at our pond and have spotted a Southern brown tree frog.  

 



 

 

 


